Dear tree officers and planners,

List 383
2016/4018/T 60 Croftdown Road
Noted DD Sorbus already felled

2016/4023/T 11 Dartmouth Park Ave

From my Collins tree guide, I think that this ispossibly a Highclere Holly tree, not a laurel, possibly
'‘Camelliifolia’. They state that it is 'rather occaisional' and if so, contributes to Dartmouth Park's tree
species diversity. It grows 'up to 20m' and is 'slightly weeping, giving it a somewhat untidy appearance'. 1
personally do not think that it should be felled, and the climbing rose kept too. Do you think it warrants a
TPO? However, if you do decide to fell, the owner suggested that it be replaced by a Silver Birch.

List 384
2016/4160/T 83 Dartmouth Park Hill
No objection to these tree works on the Fig and Horse Chestnut.

The applicant Mr Young was concerned that in 2011 (2011/2739/T) that two Lime trees, not one, were
felled, applied for by No 7 Bramshill Gdns. (Under the above application No. another application for
Prowse Place NW1 was listed).

He was also worried that the occupants of Nos 1 - 2 Bramshill Mansions cut the overhanging branches of
his trees to the right of the path leading to his house without planning permission.

In July 2016 his Lime tree was severely pollarded by Urban Forester Ltd. Tcan't find any reference to a
planning application for this too, but maybe wrong. Mr Young has lived in the house for 40 years and has
always cared well for his trees.

List 385

2016/ /T 112 Chetwynd Road

Tunderstand from the owner that this front garden tree is dead. She mentioned the possibility of a local
honey fungus infestation, as other trees have died. Therefore no objection. I understand that Gerry Oxford
is already involved.

Many thanks for all that you do for our DP trees!

Eileen Willmott



